
 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to edition 198 of Speedway Australia’s Speed eNews. 

In order to relieve some of the pressure on track 

administrators, the eNews and Stand Down List will be 

published on a Wednesday afternoon from next week 

onwards. 

Often, track personnel are busy preparing for the 

weekend’s event when the eNews and Stand-Down list 

are sent out, leaving it unread, or irrelevant by the time 

they get to read it after the event. 

Furthermore, racers who have been added to the 

Stand-Down list will be given a few days notice before 

a potential race meeting rather than arriving at an 

event to find they are not permitted to race. 

As a result, the infringement process will now require a 

weekly deadline to be included in the Stand-Down list 

that week.  Speedway Australia must be informed of an 

infringement by start-of-business Tuesday morning to allow time for processing and the offender to 

be notified by email before the new Wednesday afternoon publishing time. Any infringement 

correspondence with Speedway Australia that misses the deadline will be carried over to the 

following week. 

Please also not that from this week, the Stand Down list will now be presented in alphabetical order 

with surname first for easier access for administration staff and volunteers. New additions to the list 

will be in red.  

 

As our clubs and competitors become more 

tech-savvy, online nomination systems are 

becoming more common, making the process 

much easier for club administrators and 

hopefully for the competitors as well. 

We’ve had enquiries from clubs who are wanting 

to improve their procedures about the most 

successful systems and we would love to see 

what your club is using so we can help other 

clubs become more efficient.  

Please email ben@speedwayaustralia.net.au  if 

you have a system that works well for you and 

you think could help other clubs and 

administrators. 

 

mailto:ben@speedwayaustralia.net.au


 

The Covid venue restrictions continue to change weekly, and despite heading in a positive direction, 

we’re still not out completely of the woods. Each state has different restrictions, and it’s the 

responsibility of your venue to make sure that you are following the relevant restrictions for your state. 

Below are the links for each state:

1. ACT https://www.covid19.act.gov.au/home 

2. NSW https://www.sport.nsw.gov.au/covid-19-information 

3. NT https://coronavirus.nt.gov.au/current-status 

4. QLD https://www.qld.gov.au/health/conditions/health-alerts/coronavirus-covid-19 

5. SA https://www.orsr.sa.gov.au/home/covid-19-support 

6. TAS https://www.coronavirus.tas.gov.au/ 

7. VIC https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/ 

8. WA https://www.wa.gov.au/government/covid-19-coronavirus 

 

Office  General Enquiries   08 8139 0777   admin@speedwayaustralia.net.au  

Darren Tindal General Manager   0424 923 494  darren@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Liz Weaver Track & Safety Dev. Officer  0487 002 287  liz@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Ross Kirby Sport Development Officer  0436 375 938  ross@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Ben Bishop Sport Development Officer  0433 112 959  ben@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Angela Warren Licensing & Operations Admin. (08) 8139 0777  angela@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Mark Holmes Risk Management Officer  0448 927 771  mark@speedwayaustralia.net.au 
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